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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
four years to deliver more than 190 new and upgraded 
schools to support communities across NSW. In 
addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent on school 
maintenance over five years. This is the largest 
investment in public education infrastructure in the 
history of NSW.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to 
delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff Public School is being upgraded to provide 
new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities to 
cater for future enrolment growth in the area.  The 
scope of work includes replacement of all classrooms 
including demountable buildings, a new library, an 
extended hall with new canteen, new play spaces and 
a redeveloped school entry.  

Progress summary 

Early works (Stage 1) to extend the existing school hall 
and provide a new student canteen started during 
the Term 1 school holidays.   

 

 

A request for tenders (RFT) has been issued for the 
main construction works (Stage 2) and responses are 
due in August 2020.  

Next steps 

 Continue early works. 

 Evaluate tender responses and appoint a main 
works building contractor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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